At A Public Meeting



            of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

                                 On Monday the 2nd day of May, 2011

Roll Call:              Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
                                                       George A. Woolsey, Councilman 

        

                                           Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 


      
       Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman    
      

                                                       Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman


Also Present:
       Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                
       James W. Osborne, Town Engineer




       Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                           Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

            The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE

The pledge of allegiance to the flag was led by Todd DePew, Deputy Highway Superintendent for the Town of Newburgh.  

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

Deleted 
 # 9A. TOWN CLERK: Part Time Clerk
Add On 
#  10.  PLANNING BOARD: Landscape Bond Reduction for      
                                              Key Bank and Walgreens
4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on tonight’s agenda.

5.
RECREATION:

A.
Camp Variance Request
Supervisor Booth said the Town policy requires a duty-free half hour lunch for employees working six or more consecutive hours. The summer camp staff is required to monitor the safety of the campers during camp hours and for all camp day trips. Therefore, they are unable to take a duty free lunch. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated April 15, 2011, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to grant a variance to the Town of Newburgh Policy that requires a duty-free half hour lunch for camp counselors working six or more consecutive hours. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.  
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


B.
Guard Variance Request


Supervisor Booth said the beginning of May begins the peak season for park attendance as well as extended hours for the guards at Chadwick Lake Park. Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation is requesting approval to waive the required duty-free lunch for the guards for the peak season at the park. 


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated April 29, 2011, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to grant a variance to the Town of Newburgh Policy that requires a duty-free half hour lunch for the guards working in the guard house at Chadwick Lake for the months of May, June, July and August. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


C.
Chadwick Lake Camp Director


Supervisor Booth said Jason Szeli is currently a part time laborer for the Town of Newburgh. Mr. Petrillo is requesting to change his status to a seasonal Recreation Camp Director for the duration of Camp Chadwick. At the end of Camp Chadwick season Mr. Szeli will return to his part time position as a part time laborer with an hourly rate of $8.84.


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated April 15, 2011, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to change the status of Jason Szeli from part time laborer to Camp Director for Camp Chadwick effective June 9, 2011 through August 17, 2011 with a pay rate of $13.50 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

D.
Demolition of A-1 Building/Baxter Property


Supervisor Booth said a motion was made on April 4, 2011 to demolish the building located on the Baxter Property with a cost not to exceed $500.00. Mr. Petrillo’s memo stated the Highway Department would demolish the building and the dumpster service will be supplied by Taylor Recycling at a cost of $495.00 per 30 yard roll-off container. Two containers will be needed to remove the building. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to reapprove the motion made on April 4, 2011, to approve the request submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to demolish the building on conservation easement, Town of Newburgh tax parcel 4-2-29.5 at a cost not to exceed $1,000.00. The structure is located 28.5’ from State Route 32 and labeled as “Frame Office” on the survey dated 4-17-06. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

6.
JUSTICE COURT: Mobile Shelving System


Supervisor Booth said all of the voting machines have been moved out of the volt area of the Court House. Town Justice Jude Martini has presented a  quote for Inner Space Systems, for a mobile shelving system in the amount of $10,990.00. This item is on state bid and has been approved by the Town’s Buildings and Grounds Department. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve Town Justice Jude Martini’s request to accept the quote submitted by Inner Space Systems, Inc., located in Brewster, New York for a Spacesaver mobile shelving system as follows:

. Initial system of track and deck/ramp on both sides of room-can easily add carriages/shelving 

. One initial mobile range with 4 sections of 4-post shelving for boxes-can house 144 bankers boxes on this range

. Six sections of 4-post shelving on right wall will house up to 288 ticket boxes
. The price does not include vxt floor tile on our wood deck.
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The Spacesaver Mobile Shelving System quote is off of State Bid contract #PC64041 at a cost of $10,990.00. This quote includes delivery and installation. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey asked if this storage space will be shared by other departments.  


Councilwoman Greene suggested that the storage space should be evaluated in order that all departments receive a fair share of storage space.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
7.
POLICE:


A.
Budget Transfer


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the budget transfer dated April 26, 2011, submitted by Chief of Police John Mahoney, to transfer $5,380.00 from account 3120.100 to account 3120.499 to cover the cost of unemployment benefits for Kim Kikkert and Marie Barone. This transfer will cover the costs associated with their benefits for the first quarter of 2011. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  

B.
Hiring of Custodial Worker for Animal Control


Supervisor Booth said Chief John Mahoney is asking approval to hire Michael Gallo as a part time custodial worker to fill one of the vacancies at Animal Control.

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated April 28, 2011 to hire Michael Gallo as a part time custodial worker at Animal Control. Mr. Gallo’s start date will be May 12, 2011 with a pay rate of $10.00 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said Mr. Gallo is a long time volunteer at the Newburgh Animal Shelter. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  

C.
T-94 Withdrawal


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated April 28, 2011, submitted by Chief of Police John Mahoney to use the T-94 account to pay for veterinarian service invoices in the amount of $950.45 from Flannery Animal Hospital for the month of March 2011. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
8.
ENGINEERING: Residential Sewer Outside User Agreement


Supervisor Booth said this Outside User Agreement is for the owner of 1141 Union Avenue, Newburgh, New York. At present they have a failing septic and our Town Engineer and an employee from the Sewer Department have investigated the situation. They have given their approval. 
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize Supervisor Booth to sign the Outside User Agreement for Daniel and Karen Olson who resides at 1141 Union Avenue, Newburgh, New York 12550. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked if boring or a road cut will be necessary for this connection.
James Osborne, Town Engineer, said as part of the Union Avenue Improvements the State installed a lateral stub in the Olson’s driveway that will be used for this Outside User Agreement. 

Councilman Woolsey asked if there will be a charge to the owner for this connection.

Mr. Osborne said single family homes traditionally have the fee waived as an encouragement for them to abandon their septic systems and hook up to the municipal sewer system.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
9.
TOWN CLERK:


A.
Part Time Clerk


This item was deleted from tonight’s agenda. 


B.
Orange County Board of Elections Itemized Bill


Supervisor Booth said as requested the Town Clerk asked the Orange County Board of Elections for an itemized bill for the 2010 Primary Elections.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said the itemized bill is approximately $4,000.00 lower than the original bill that was submitted.


Supervisor Booth said originally the County over assessed the Town of Newburgh for voting inspectors.  


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the invoice dated April 20, 2011, submitted by Orange County Board of Elections located in Goshen, New York for the 2010 primary elections, in the amount of $47,702.50. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
10.       (Add On) PLANNING BOARD: Landscape Bond Reduction for Key Bank 
      and Walgreens
Supervisor Booth said Karen Arent, the Town of Newburgh Landscape Architect, has submitted a landscape inspection report that outlines dead plants that must be replaced before the full amount of the landscape bond is released for Key Bank and Walgreens.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated April 29, 2011 submitted by Karen Arent, Town of Newburgh Landscape Architect, to reduce the landscape bond for Key Bank and Walgreens to $10,000.00. This amount should be held for at least three months after the plants are replaced. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey requested that Ms. Arent use the same format for all her requests.

Councilman Bello asked what the original amount of the landscape bond was. 

Mark Taylor said the original amount of the bond was approximately $80,000.00 or more. The landscaping has been in the ground for two years. Their maintenance period has expired and Ms. Arent is recommending to reduce their bond to $10,000.00 to guarantee the replaced new plantings.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

11.
ANNOUNCEMENTS AND PRESENTATIONS 
Councilman Woolsey announced the Town of Newburgh will celebrate Memorial Day on Sunday, May 29th. The line up for the parade will be at Noon and will start at 1:00 p.m. The organizers for the parade are the American Legion and the VFW. The Grand Marshall will be selected by the VFW. Mr. Woolsey said nonpolitical groups interested in participating should contact the VFW, the American Legion or the Town of Newburgh’s Recreation Department. Councilman Woolsey asked everyone to please come out and support our Veterans.

Councilwoman Greene wished everyone a very Happy Mother’s Day. 

Supervisor Booth reminded everyone that leaf and brush pick-up for the Town of Newburgh will starts on May 2nd and end May 5th and the hydrant flushing will start on May 9th and end on May 20th. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie announced that this year all of the polling places in the Town of Newburgh will remain the same as 2010 except for Districts 4 & 11 which will now vote at Good Will Fire Department. 
12.
PUBLIC COMMENTS


Ann Fisher, Balmville, thanked Police Officer Vincent Spampinato and Dispatcher Daniel Holt for their professionalism and kindness. She said the Town can be proud of the Town of Newburgh Police Department. They have a lot of internal cooperation and respect of people.

George Casino, Cronk Road, said he has submitted complaints concerning the Peaceful Court Subdivision that is located off of Cronk Road and along the side of his property. Mr. Casino said his property is negatively impacted by the road for the subdivision. In his opinion the road does not have proper drainage and as a result his property is having water. They also have concerns regarding his septic system and the additional water will create. He asked the Town to step in and address what the water issues. 


Supervisor Booth said it is his understanding that a stop order has been issued for this project. 


Mark Taylor said a stop work order and an order to remedy have been issued to the developer for violations to their storm water pollution prevention. 
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Margaret Gaydos, Orange Lake, asked if the Market Place Developer included in their plan any repairs to the Winona Lake Dam.


Supervisor Booth said originally before the developer approached the President of the Winona Lake Homeowners Association and offered to make repairs to the dam which was denied. 


Ms. Gaydos inquired how often the Town’s Traffic Board meets and why there is no representation from the public on the Board. 


Councilman Woolsey said the Board meets when requests are made. As far as having a public representative, there was one several years ago and it did not work out. The Traffic Advisory Board consists of the Chief of Police, the Town Engineer and the Highway Superintendent. Mr. Woolsey said he is the Liaison for the Board.    

Ms. Gaydos said she requested a draft of the proposal for Affordable Housing several meetings ago and still has not received anything. She also asked the amount requested for items to have to go out to bid. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said a copy was mailed to her either Saturday or this morning. 

Supervisor Booth said the amount to go out to bid was increased from $10,000.00 to $20,000.00. It is Town Policy that anything under that requires three quotes. 


Pat Williams, Meadow Hill, asked if the Town is going to fill the vacant Animal Control Supervisor position. She said recently Animal Control received a large donation and asked if the Town will set up a committee to decide how the money should be spent.  


Supervisor Booth said the Animal Control position has been filled with a full time Animal Control Officer and the Chief of Police is responsible for overseeing the department. The Town is working on setting up a committee for overseeing the donation funds and the funds were put into the T-94 account which is used to pay for animal expenses. 

Ms. Williams also inquired about the April water notices that were sent out to Town residents.   


James Osborne, Town Engineer, said the April notice was sent out because the Town of Newburgh failed to meet the CT requirements, which is a parameter that measures the effectiveness of the disinfection that is dependent on the PH temperature and chlorine residual.   


Ms. Williams had questions about the construction of the manganese treatment plant and how it will be paid for.


Mr. Osborne said the capital cost of that project will be recuperated through water 1 and water 2 charges.


Bill Corbin, Fleetwood Drive, asked to have the Lot Line Changes Amendment explained to him. Mr. Corbin also asked the status of the Exeter Litigation. 
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Mr. Taylor said the amendment changes the Town Code so that lot lines are not considered sub-divisions. It provides for an abbreviated procedure for review by the Planning Board of applications for lot line changes. Mr. Taylor said the Exeter Litigation is still pending. 


Mr. Corbin inquired about the March 15th Special Town Board Meeting and questioned why it was not on the Town’s Web Site. He said he was impressed with the Town of New Windsor’s web site and recommended that the Board Members take a look at it.  


Supervisor Booth said Worker’s Compensation Representatives came to the Special Meeting for a question and answer session for the Town Board Members.  

Councilman Bello stated that he was not present for this Special Meeting but did attend the regular meeting later that evening. 


Ms. Williams questioned why the Special Meeting was not taped.


Supervisor Booth said most of the meeting was conducted in Executive Session to discuss specific cases. 


Mrs. Fisher asked if the Police Department is still considering replacing their retired K-9’s. It is her opinion that the K-9’s are an asset to the Police Department.  


Supervisor Booth said that the Police Chief reviewing that issue.

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any further questions. There were none.
13.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:58 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 7:58 p.m.
                                            Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
